4the October 2015

The Spiderweb

While sitting in the sauna with my daughter this morning her curious little eyes looked at me and she asked
'If an Angel says no, how do you know it's them?' I looked at her and said, 'Why, what do you mean?' She
said 'How do you know it's from them or from yourself ?' I said 'Well this takes a while to figure out and
without practice sometimes its hard to know the difference, but if anything that is said to you makes you feel
scared that's how you know it's not, because Angels don't live in a place where there is fear, they don't
experience it like us humans do.' She seemed relieved about this and as she poured water on the hot coals I
asked her 'Why, are you worried about something?' Something had been playing on her mind so we chatted
as mother and daughters do, but after the conversation was completed and we sat in silence, they swooped in,
as they do and began showing me spiderwebs. Beautiful, intricate spiderwebs, hanging from trees, glistening in
the sun and so it goes like this, which I did share with my daughter, just not in the same way as I'm telling
you.
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We exist in the Now, in the present moment as a point of light, of consciousness created anew by Source
energy which flows into us at every moment of our existence. So in this moment of the Now we sit on our
spiderweb of life and energy, which by the way we are constantly spinning. From that centre, before us lie
many threads of potential paths which we could spider down, all beautifully spun. Each thread remains there,
real and shimmering in the light, waiting for activation. So we sit, in the centre of our web, in the Now, in the
physical. But if you can, also imagine this happens all at once, ever present and nonlinear.
We are constantly spinning our web of life experiences and we have free will to choose which thread to go
down, which one to activate. It does not mean the others do not exist, we simply choose not to activate them
by making the experience of them, physical. Along this spiderweb of potential light pathways, other threads
cross ours as we delicately spider down the one we are on. Now this thread is part of our creation, as we draw
it to us through resonance, but when it intersects the path we are on, we are faced with a decision whether or
not we take that path that crosses the one we are on, or to keep going. Now they are all interlinked and this is
the kicker! They showed me that at the end is the circle, the truth, God, home, a spiral that goes around into
eternity but is always connected to Source, so we can never lose our way, never be out of the web of life and
all of it spirals upward towards ascension as we spin our web, in the matrix, choosing paths and climbing

higher. This means each thread leads to the same outcome, connecting with Source energy. Of course we can
go anywhere on our web, up or down, but it always remains and is always a creation of divine energy. The
threads and pathways we choose to activate, define our experiences. There is never a wrong path as we have
created them all, a massive, interwoven spiderweb, gleaming with light, sitting high up in a tree, waiting for us
to spin more threads, more pathways, with different futures, and pasts, all existing at the same time. Of
course I did not explain this to my beautiful girl in such depth, but she understood that she was fine, that she
has her own web, and as her mum, I sit and watch as sometimes the wind tries to shake her loose. But I'll be
there helping her spin an even stronger web, and together we create life.
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